
Manhattan Village Shopping Center 
LEGISLATIVE DIGEST: CEQA RESOLUTION  

 
Comparison between draft Project Resolutions presented at the:  

1. April 29, 2014 City Council meeting 
2. May 20, 2014 City Council meeting 

 
The following changes were made to the draft Project Resolution presented at 
the April 29, 2014 City Council meeting: 

 
City Council Resolution No. RES 14-0025 
 

1. Section 12. On April 29, 2014, the City Council held a duly noticed public hearing to 
consider the refined and modified Project.  The City Council invited public comment on 
the refined and modified Project, the draft resolutions and the draft conditions of 
approval.  The City invited representatives of 3500 Sepulveda to provide comments. 
Principal Mark Neumann and two attorneys spoke for over thirty minutes.  After the 
conclusion of the public testimony, the City Council closed the public testimony portion 
of the public hearing, and continued the hearing to May 20, 2014. 
 

2. Section 22. The City Council hereby certifies that prior to taking action, the City 
Council reviewed and considered the Final EIR and all of the information and data in the 
administrative record, and all oral and written testimony presented to it during 
meetings and hearings and certifies that the Final EIR reflects the City’s independent 
judgment and analysis, is adequate and was prepared in full compliance with CEQA.  No 
comments or any additional information submitted to the City, including but not limited 
to the evidence and legal argument presented on April 29, 2014, have produced any 
substantial new information requiring recirculation or additional environmental review 
of the Project under CEQA. 


